Junior Great North Run and Great North Run

We would like to say a huge well done to all of the children across school that completed the Junior Great North Run on Saturday. We celebrate all of the children who took part in our collective worship this morning. This included Ralphy, Archie, Jackson and Tom in Year 6 who ran to raise funds for Heel & Toe Children's Charity that supports children with Cerebral Palsy and other physical disabilities.



We would also like to congratulate our staff members Miss Lowes, Mrs Barker, Mrs O'Brien and Chris, our forest schools leader, who completed the Great North Run on Sunday.

We are very proud of all the children and staff for taking part, especially considering the weather conditions on Sunday!

SIRF Community Carnival

During the summer holidays, a number of our children and parents took part in the Stockton International Riverside Festival Community Carnival. The children worked with a local artist at the end of last year to create their spectacular costumes before taking part in the carnival parade during the holidays.

Thank you to the children and parents who took part in the parade—it was once again a fantastic day! A special thank you also to Mrs Lofts who organises school's participation in the event and to Mrs Lightowler who supported on the day.





Forest Schools

On **Thursday**, Year 5 will be taking part in an educational forest school lesson led by our forest school leader, Chris. Please ensure children wear suitable clothing and footwear for the weather and bring a waterproof coat. We also ask that any long hair is tied back for this session.

Drop Off Bays

We would just like to let new parents know that the parking bays on the road approaching school are drop-off bays only on a morning and should not be used as parking spaces. These can be used as additional parking space on an evening.

Year 6 Swimming

A reminder that starting tomorrow Year 6 will be going swimming every Tuesday afternoon for the next 3 weeks. If you haven't already completed and returned the consent form, please do so tomorrow.



Newsletter

Monday 9th September 2024

Stars of the Week

Our stars of the week for last week are:

Nursery: Edward Class 1: Matipa Class 2: Elliot
Class 3: Sahajvir Class 4: Evangeline Class 5: Belle
Class 6: Alaya Class 7: Samuel Class 8: Ariana W
Class 9: Lucas Class 10: James Class 11: Pippa
Class 12: Lili Class 13: Travis Class 14: Ollie
Whole School Award: Archie L (Class 12)



School Council and Pupil Leadership

We are very lucky in school to have so many children who are keen to be involved in pupil leadership roles across many areas of school life.

We would like to say a huge thank you to all of the children who were involved in leadership roles last year, including our school councillors, reading leads, digital leaders, sports leaders and worship leads. They all did a fantastic job of generating ideas for school improvement and organising school events and fundraising.

On Friday, we are planning on electing a new school council and reading leaders from Reception-Year 6, as well as for some other leadership roles in school. Anyone who would like to run for school council and/or reading leader will need to prepare a short speech to present to their class on Friday 13th September before a class ballot is held to explain why they would be suited to the role. In the event that children are a little nervous on the day, class teachers will share their speech. Last year's school councillors and reading leads are not able to run again this year for the same role, but can vote in the class elections. For other pupil leadership roles, children will simply need to express their interest to their class teachers on Friday.

Friends of Wynyard Primary

Asda Cashpot for schools

A huge thank you to those who have signed up to the Cashpot for schools. Between the 2nd September and 30th November, parents can support schools by using the Asda Reward App when they shop in store or online. In addition, Asda will donate £1 to our Cashpot for everyone who signs up. We would appreciate it if you could support us to raise some extra funds in this way. Please find attached to the newsletter a reminder of how to choose our school on the Asda Reward App.

Wreath Making Workshops

Bookings for our Wreath Making Classes in November are now open. Classes will be held in the STEM room at Wynyard CE Primary School on Friday 22nd November and Saturday 23rd November. See attached poster for more information on each class and how to book your place.

Lunchtime Supervisor/ Tea Club Assistant

We have an exciting opportunity in school for a lunchtime supervisor and/or tea club assistant to join our team. If you are interested or would like more information, please contact the school office to arrange an informal chat in the first instance.